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Council to Consider MVRS Rate Increase and Change to Backyard Trash Service 
 
At their meeting on May 12, the City Council will consider a request from Mill 
Valley Refuse Service (MVRS) to increase collection rates in FY14/15 by 2.64%. 
They will also be discussing a proposal from MVRS to change the way they 
provide on-premise service and to establish fees for this option. 
 
The Cityõs Franchise Agreement with MVRS anticipates an annual rate increase. 
Their request for an adjustment of 2.64% is supported by financial projections, 
profit and loss statements and meets the requirements of the Agreement. If the 
rate increase is approved, it would become effective July 1. 
 
Two years ago Mill Valley Refuse Service (MVRS) learned that the carry-cans its 
drivers use to perform backyard trash service were no longer going to be mass 
manufactured. Without these carry-cans, MVRS must change the way it collects 
trash cans in off street locations and seeks to establish separate Curbside, On-
Premise, and On-Premise Plus rates depending on where residents and businesses 
choose to locate their trash. The proposal includes an Exemption to On-Premise 
rates for those who qualify due to physical disability. 
 
MVRS analyzed the time it took to collect trash from cans left at curbside vs. in 
backyards and determined that on an average work day, it takes nearly as long 
to pick up cans for the 31% in off-street locations as it does for the 69% left at 
the curb. They concluded that current rates reflect conditions of the majority of 
households where cans are left curbside and that an additional charge should be 
established for those accounts that wish to retain on-premise collection. 
 
MVRS proposes to continue offering both curbside and on-premise trash collection 
with the following conditions: 
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§ Curbside Service would be defined as cans one 
to five feet from the curb (or in an MVRS-
designated location beyond five feet if there is 

not suitable flat area at the curb). 

§ On-Premise Service would be defined as cans 
visible from the street, six to 25 feet from the 
curb, and accessible to a wheeled cart (no steps 

allowed unless in an MVRS-designated location). 

§ On-Premise Plus Service would be defined as cans beyond 25 feet, not visible from the street, up or 
down any number of stairs, or not in a location accessible to a wheeled cart. 

 

Rates approved for Curbside Service (current rate plus proposed increase of 2.64%) would be charged to all 
customers. On-Premise Service would be charged an additional $5/can per month and On-Premise Plus 
Service would be charged an additional $15/can per month. Customers with documented physical disabilities 
could receive On-Premise Service at no additional fee. There is no exemption proposed for On-Premise Plus 
Service. If On-Premise Service fees are approved, they would go into effect October 1.  
 

The City Council will review this rate proposal at their meeting on May 12, but is not expected to make a 
decision until their meeting on June 9. The General Manager of MVRS will be at the Council meeting in May to 
discuss the changes and answer questions ð the public is encouraged to attend. A complete staff report and 
analysis of this proposal will be available on the Cityõs website when the meeting agenda packet is posted on 
Friday, May 9. 

 
Simple Home Improvement Project or Major Remodel ð Check with City Hall First! 
 

òYouõre going to need a permit for tható is a phrase fraught with implications. No one looks 
forward to filling out applications, paying fees or waiting for approvals, but it is often in 
your best interest to do just that.  
 

Projects that proceed without benefit of review can face increased fees, sometimes fines, and on occasion may 
even need to be modified after the fact to meet City requirements. The best way to avoid any of those 
scenarios is to check with City Hall before you begin a project, regardless how small. It never hurts to find out 
whether a seemingly simple property improvement (replacing a roof, repairing a deck, updating landscaping, 
etc.) is subject to review. Many minor projects may in fact be exempt from design review, but they still require 
a one page application (no fee) that describes the project and is used to document the activity at that 
address. Having that information is extremely helpful for staff when a resident calls City Hall wondering òwhat 
all the hammering is aboutó next door. 
 

Our staff tries to provide excellent service and is anxious to help you get your project approved and 
constructed in a timely way, with the least amount of hassle and expense. City Hall is open 8:00am to noon 
and 1:00 to 4:30 Monday through Thursday, Friday by appointment. We look forward to seeing you! 

From the City Manager 
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NOTICE OF STREET SEALING 
 
Bond Blacktop Inc. is under contract with the City of Belvedere 
to provide slurry sealing of certain streets for this yearõs 
project. The schedule is as follows: 
 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 7, 2014 
§ Madrona Ave ñ Oak Ave to Golden Gate Ave 
§ San Rafael Ave ñ Leeward Rd to Teal Ave 
§ Britton Ave ñ Oak Ave to End 
§ Cove Rd ñ Beach Rd to Tiburon Blvd 
§ Cove Pl ñ Cove Rd to End 
 
THURSDAY, MAY 8, 2014 
§ San Rafael Ave ñ Leeward Rd to Teal Ave 
§ Golden Gate Ave ñ Oak Ave to 200 Golden Gate Ave 
§ Golden Gate Ave ñ Pine Ave to End 
§ Cove Rd ñ Beach Rd to Tiburon Blvd 
§ Cove Pl ñ Cove Rd to End 
 
FRIDAY, MAY 9, 2014 
§ Community Center Parking Lot 
 

Existing pavement marking will be removed on streets to be sealed and òNo Parkingó signs will be posted 
2-3 days in advance. Road Closures may start as early as 8:00 AM. With reasonable drying conditions, 
sealed streets will be reopened by 5:00 PM. Please take note of times on posted Road Closure signs. 
 
Pedestrian access will be eliminated on streets without sidewalks. We apologize for any inconvenience. 
 
For more information on the slurry seal project, please visit the Public Works News Flash announcements 
page on the Cityõs website at www.cityofbelvedere.org/CivicAlerts.aspx. 

PRESCRIPTION DRUG TAKE-BACK DAY 
 

Saturday, April 26, 2014 
10:00 AM ñ 2:00 PM 

Belvedere Police Department 
 

The Belvedere Police Department will be collecting, unused, expired and 
unwated prescription medication this Saturday. If you have medication 
that you would like to dispose of, please bring the pills (no liquids will 
be accepted) removed from the prescription pill container and placed in 
a clear plastic baggie. 
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31st ANNUAL TIBURON WINE FESTIVAL 
San Francisco Bayõs Premier Outdoor Wine Festival 

 
Saturday, May 17, 2014 

1 to 4 PM 
 

Point Tiburon Plaza 
1701 Tiburon Blvd. at Main St. 

across from Ferry Terminal 
 

$75 Advance Tickets Only! 
 

Tasting & dancing outdoors on the San Francisco Bay! Approximately 60 
wineries and 20 restaurant and food booths are participating. Events 

include silent auction and live music. Please no children, dogs or strollers. 
 

Sponsored by the Tiburon Chamber of Commerce. For more information or 
to purchase tickets, please visit www.tiburonwinefestival.org. 

On April 17, 2014, the 
Alert Marin emergency 
notification system and the 
emergency sirens on the 
Peninsula were tested to 
ensure proper functionality 
and determine which of 

three tones would be most audible to citizens. The 
sirens had previously been tested on February 20, 
2014. 
 
At 9:00 AM, the Alert Marin emergency 
notification was sent out to all registered citizens, 
notifying them of the siren test. The notification 
system received positive feedback from residents, 
who said they succesfully received the information 
via land line phones, cell phones, voice mail 
messages, email and text messaging. At the time 
of the February 20th test, 1307 households were 
signed up to receive Alert Marin notifications and 

by April 17th notifications were sent to 1540 
households, an increase of almost 18%. 
 
The sirens were activated at noon, and all six 
sirens functioned properly, with the exception of 
one that did not rotate during one of the three 
tones. Reports from Staff and volunteer observers 
were largely positive, including several that 
reported hearing the sirens this time after not 
hearing them during the first test. One response 
was received from a resident who could not hear 
the siren inside his home. It was determined that 
the òwailó tone was most audible and 
recognizable sound for an emergency. 
 
To sign up for the Alert Marin emergency 
notification system and receive important 
information about tests and emergencies, please 
visit www.alertmarin.org. 

EMERGENCY SIREN TEST REPORT 



Belvedere E-Newsletter 

C I T Y  O F  B E L V E D E R E ,  CA L I F O R N I A 

Page 5 

Get ready to party! Tiburon is turning 50, and the 
town is going all out to celebrate its milestone 
anniversary and make the occasion memorable. 
 
The festivities on Friday, May 30, feature a giant 
street party, which will stretch from the lower end 
of Ark Row to Elephant Rock and include the 
Tiburon Peninsula Chamber of Commerceõs first 
Friday Night on Main of the 2014 season and a 

town-hosted celebration at Shoreline Park on the 
Tiburon waterfront. 
 
Main Street will be closed to traffic and offer al 
fresco dining, entertainment and dancing in the 
street, while Shoreline Park, on downtown Paradise 
Drive, will be the scene of a variety of activities, 
including inflatable jumpies for kids and tunes from 
Wonder Bread 5, Overbite and the Redwood High 
School Band for music lovers. Food and drink will 
be available from food trucks and local businesses. 
 
The highlight of the evening will be a 20-minute 
fireworks extravaganza on the Tiburon waterfront 
beginning at nightfall, approximately 9:30 p.m. 
The party will continue after the fireworks with 
music and dancing on Main Street until 11 p.m. 
 
The fun begins at 6 p.m., and partygoers are 
encouraged to walk, carpool and cycle. The Marin 
Bicycle Coalition will provide a secure bike corral 
downtown and tips for riding safely. Large crowds, 
fireworks and dogs do not mix well, so partygoers 
are encouraged to leave their pets at home. 
 
For more information, call 435-7373. See 
additional information and regular updates at 
www.telli.com/tiburonturns50.  

Friday, May 30, 2014 
6 to 11 PM 

 

Main Street and 
 Shoreline Park 

Tiburon, CA 

TIBURON TURNS 50! 

http://www.telli.com/tiburonturns50
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Community 

Rummage Sale! 
 

Saturday, April 26 
9 AM ñ 1 PM 

 
The sale will be held in the 

parking lot adjacent to 
Tiburon Town Hall 

 
For more information, visit 

www.btrecreation.com 
 

Sponsored by The Ranch 
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TIBURON PENINSULA VILLAGE: INFORMATIONAL MEETING 
Tuesday, May 20th, 10 AM 

St. Stephens Church, Belvedere 
 
Do you want to remain in your own 
home as you get older?  Do you 
enjoy meeting new people and 
participating in your community? 
Are you interested in building an 
intergenerational community where 
the talents, wisdom and skills of 
seniors are counted?  
 
Tiburon Peninsula Village (TPV) is 
part of a growing national 
movement whose mission is to 
create a community in which 
members and volunteers work together to help seniors remain in their own 
homes. Our volunteers offer a range of assistance, from minor home tasks to 
providing rides for errands, medical appointments or events.   We plan 
luncheons, events and classes to keep our members active and engaged. 
 
There are also volunteer opportunities for all ages with no fixed hours or time 
commitments ð this is a great way to help people in your community! 
 
If you would like to learn more about TPV and meet some of our members and 
volunteers, please come to an informational meeting at St. Stephens Church in 
Belvedere (3 Bayview Drive) on Tuesday, May 20th at 10 AM.   Refreshments 
will be served! 
 
For more information, please visit our website at www.marinvillages.org, email 
tpv@marinvillages.org, or call 415-457-4633. 
 

Stay at Home 
Stay Active 

Stay Connected 
 

Tiburon  Peninsula  Village:  Serving  Strawberry,  Tiburon  and  Belvedere  

http://www.marinvillages.org

